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Mr.  Yusef Roshan 

 

 

I am a 2025 graduating senior pursuing my bachelor’s degree in industrial and systems 

engineering. I have volunteered while at SJSU specifically for my local Muslim community. I 

have help setup up large events that my local mosque had planned. I have also taught children 

how to read Arabic.  

My experience as a student at SJSU has been amazing. The diverse community, especially in 

the engineering department, has given me better understanding of people from all different 

backgrounds. I have met many people and have made many connections that I may use at 

some point in my career.  

After I graduate, I would like to gain experience that is related to things that I have learned in 

SJSU.  It would make it easier for me to do my job correctly, and also enhance what I have 

learned at SJSU. I may come back to SJSU to pursue my master’s degree to better my 

understanding in ISE.  

I chose ISE at SJSU because it has a great engineering program, and I have some family that 

went to SJSU and spoke highly of the school and their experience at SJSU.  

My hobbies are playing basketball, videogames, gym, and spending time with my family. 

Hobbies with friends and family make the experience much more enjoyable.  

 

 


